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Comments AGAINST door signage 
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Members should note that a full consultation was carried out on this draft policy beginning in 
March 2022. 

A number of comments were received in regard to signage. 

Licensing Officers carried out a range of post-consultation stakeholder meetings in October 2022 
at which point some stakeholders said they were not in favour of private hire vehicles displaying 
door signage. 

To follow are comments from GMB on this subject. We also received approximately 100 direct 
emails from drivers that said they were not in favour of door signage.  

Emails are available for Members to view, however, the decision was taken not to present them 
in this report due to the volume. 
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POLICY -OBJECTIVE 12.  PART 15 SIGNAGE in REPORT 

(1) OBJECTION TO PERMANENT SIGNAGE ON PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLES AS A
MANDATORY LICENSING CONDITION

(2) OBJECTION TO COMPANY/OPERATOR LOGO STICKERS/SIGNAGE ON PRIVATE
HIRE VEHICLES AS A MANDATORY LICENSING CONDITION.

WHY WE HAVE OBJECTIONS TO ABOVE TWO. 

• COMPANY STICKERS/SIGNAGE – This can  make  Private Hire Vehicles a very easy
targets for criminals/gangs who break into vehicles (PH Taxis) to steal money and
valuables. Having stickers /door signage makes our Private Hire Vehicles prime
targets. Also we’ve had many incidents of individuals highly dependent on illegal
drugs like heroin and crack who see Private Hire Vehicles as easy prey as opportunist
thieves, the big giveaway door stickers.

• PELTED BY STONES AND OTHER OBJECTS THROWN AT OUT VEHICLES(TAXIS).
Incident after incident all over Sheffield and Rotherham, Taxis (Private Hire and
Hackney Carriages) have been pelted by stones and in some cases bricks and other
objects thrown at PH and HC vehicles causing minor to severe damage to the
vehicles. All at the cost to owners/drivers. LUCKILY no one has been seriously hurt
or injured yet! A VERY SERIUOS ISSUE AND GETTING MORE AND MORE REGULAR.
Can happen all over Sheffield but I would like to highlight some of the HOTSPOT
AREAS – MANOR TOP NORFOLK PARK WOODTHORPE PARKWAY SOUTHEY GREEN
FOXHILL LANE TOP CHAPELTOWN HIGH GREEN AND IN MANY AREAS PF
ROTHERHAM.

• PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS -have a right to a private and family life when not working.
On many occasions we have drivers speak to us about how they were out with
family having a bit of family time and being approached by strangers /customers
who want a taxi or had booked a taxi and, in some cases, felt very intimidated by
strangers knocking on their car windows to see if you was their taxi they had
ordered especially for the younger children in the car. This happened to me in the
Wicker where my children and I went to get some food.

• COMPANY LOGO DOOR STICKERS/SIGNAGE -have the potential for anyone to fake
them.

• MUTILPLE PLATFORMS FLEXIBILITY – Private Hire Drivers have the flexibility to
work with MULTIPLE PLATFORMS (working with more than one
operator/company). Great news for greater competition and allowing smaller local
independents to survive in a hostile marketplace that is Sheffield. Drivers are
working with smaller local independent taxi services to do School Runs or Airport
Runs but also work with bigger taxi services like Uber Bolt etc. Having permanent
door or company operator signage on your vehicle - How would it be practical for
drivers that are working with more than one company? And by default you would
be practically forcing drivers to work with only one operator. If you have a
permanent company logo door signage on your vehicle but work with another
operator and undertake a booking with the second operator how can this work in
practice?
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• THE DIGITAL AGE – Growing technology is part of our industry now. 

• CUSTOMERS ARE GIVEN FULL DETAILS OF: 
CAR MAKE  
CAR MODEL 
PLATE NUMBER 
REGISTRATION 
DRIVER PHOTO 
ALSO CONTACT THE DRIVER DIRECT BY TEXT OT PHONE 
 
There is now a very strong argument more than ever before and in the coming 
technological future we do not need any signage at all on our Private Hire Vehicles. 
A VERY STRONG CASE INDEED. More and more customers are working with and 
interacting through customer taxi apps and this relationship between customers 
and drivers is becoming far more direct between the two parties. Very safe, 
practical, much better and safer for the travelling public that use the taxi service. 
 

• NEWER AND MORE EXPENSIVE VEHICLES- Drivers are now driving newer and more 
expensive vehicles (HYBRIDS and EVs) etc having permanent signage on their 
vehicles will damage the bodywork and cause expensive bodywork repairs. 

• LICENSED VEHICLES BY OTHER LICENSING AUTHORITIES WORKING IN SHEFFIELD. 
There are now many vehicles licensed by other Authorities working in Sheffield 
and picking up Sheffield travelling public who do not need to have door 
signage/operator door signage to work as licensed drivers (WAKEFIELD COUNCIL 
COMES TO MIND) and many other councils are looking at going down similar 
routes, do not punish our Sheffield City Council licensed drivers and Sheffield 
Licensed Plated Vehicles. 
 
NO TO PERMENANT SIGNANE ON LICENSED VEHICLES.  
NO TO COMPANY/OPERATOR LOGO/ STICKERS/ SIGNAGE.  
NO TO DOOR SIGNAGE.  
 
On behalf of team GMB Sheffield S39 branch  
 
Nassar Raoof (Branch Secretary)  
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1

Claire Bower

From:
Sent: 17 October 2022 16:02
To: Craig Harper
Subject: Stone pelting on taxis and vehicle break ins GMB
Attachments: IMG-20221017-WA0006.jpg; IMG-20221017-WA0010.jpg; IMG-20221017-WA0011.jpg; 

IMG-20221017-WA0009.jpg; IMG-20221017-WA0008.jpg; IMG-20221017-WA0007.jpg

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 
Hiya Craig, 
Photos enclosed and promised .5 incidents that I am aware of but there are much more that are not reported. 
Thanks Arshad  
Sent from my Android phone with mail.com Mail. Please excuse my brevity. 
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Part 9- Exceptional vehicle criteria
Policy- Objective 5
It reads- Where a licensee wishes to licence a vehicle beyond the normal term, they must
ensure that it meets the following criteria. Consideration will not be given to the vehicles
that do not 100% meet the criteria, we (GMB) want it to be that each individual case
should be looked at in its own merit and circumstances. the licensee should be given a
sincere opportunity to explain if not all of the criteria is met. The policy of 100% criteria
must be met is neither workable or practical, but instead we (GMB) feel there has to be
some form of discretion in this process of a licensee obtaining a plate extension under this
policy.
The licensee must be able to demonstrate that the vehicle meets all the criteria set above
100% in most cases is impossible. For example, a driver who has had a vehicle licensed for
over five years and during that period of five years has had two minor compliances, this
policy would not deem that vehicle as not exceptional. That is a very thin line. Also part of
the criteria is the vehicle is Zero Emission Capable should be taken out and amended to
Euro 6 diesel or Euro 4 petrol compliant.

Mandatory conditions

1. identification plate and signs
signage, as approved and supplied by the local authority, must be securely and
permanently affixed to nearside/offside front doors, consisting of following information
• Private Hire Operators Name
• Telephone number and/or app information of (PH operator)
• Advanced bookings only (words)
Signage must be securely and permanently affixed at all times.
  
WE (GMB) HAVE A STRONG OBJECTION TO THE ABOVE AND THIS NEEDS TO
BE TAKEN OUT OF POLICY.

10. Change of Operator

The vehicle must display sole relevant door signage for each booking. 
(This wording is totally and unacceptable and most definitely not practical, therefore it
needs to be taken out of policy with immediate effect).

Section 8.2,

As like the TFL policy an identification sticker in the front screen (ie- road tax style-top
passenger corner, same with the rear screen.
Also at each side of car, quarter panel glass, (or where visibly appropriate), should be
sufficient enough.
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From:
To:
Subject: Re: URGENT: GMB RESPONSE
Date: 11 November 2022 08:49:47

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Clare / Craig 

Hope you and Craig are well.  Please find below amendment to one of the sections
previously sent. 

“”””It should read As of 1st January 2025 all newly licensed vehicles must be ZERO
emissions capable … Objection = It should read as from 1st of January 2029 all newly
licensed vehicles must be ZEC Zero emission capable ….””””

Best wishes

Nasar 
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Comments IN FAVOUR OF door signage 
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From:
To:
Cc:
Subject: (Case Ref: ZA23664) from Clive Betts MP/Taxis
Date: 11 November 2022 14:37:01

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Claire

Thanks very much for coming back to me with such a full explanation of the challenging
situation around private hire vehicles badging and also how they may accept work for
different companies.

On the first point, my instinctive view is that vehicles should be badged as I think the
Government would want to know that if they were getting in a vehicle it had been licensed
and had a licence number on it so that if anything goes wrong they know precisely what
driver and what vehicle to report.  I just cannot see the benefit of taking badges off
vehicles as some have suggested.   I remain to be convinced if someone  could put a logical
argument but at this stage my view is if you are acting in an authorised position your
authorisation should be clearly demonstrated.

Secondly, with regard to the issue of not working for two companies at the same time, I
am disappointed that you have had pull back from that suggestion which I thought was a
sensible one.   Please keep me informed about how else you could address it as it does
seem to be at the end of the day my interest in ensuring that my constituents who want to
book a private hire vehicle are not left standing as the booking they have made then
simply gets left as drivers move on to a booking from another operator.   That simply does
not seem fair to customers and in the end surely private hire vehicles are there to provide
a service to customers.   So please could you update me on what else you can do to
resolve this situation.

 
Yours Sincerely

CLIVE BETTS

Clive Betts MP
Sheffield South East
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stickers can be changed in under 30 seconds. 

Best wishes, 

 

Sent from Outlook for iOS
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From:

Cc:
: Sheffield City Council Signage

Date: 11 November 2022 13:12:52

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Claire,

Just for clarification:

Signage
Our preferred choice is magnetic signage although a number of our drivers opted for permanent.
Around 4 to 1 in favour of signage.

Respone for support
This was overwhelming from all customers of the Private Hire Industry including many key
organisations who questioned safeguarding issues.

Petitions
Our petitions gave the drivers & members of the public choice & finished at 11am yesterday.

We look forward to seeing you 23/11/22.

Have a nice weekend.

Best regards,
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Keep Door Signage on Sheffield Private Hire Vehicles 

November 2022 

Information and evidence supporting being in favour of 

Operator and Sheffield City Council Door Signage on  

ALL Private Hire Vehicles 

Presented to: 

Licensing Service, Streetscene & Regulations 

Sheffield City Council 

Claire Bower – Craig Harper – Joe Otten.  

11/11/22 

By 

Paul Gosney on behalf of Northern Taxis Limited, hundreds of Private Hire Drivers, 

customers, key organisations and members of the public.  

11/11/22 v.1. 
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1. Introduction and overview

As a Private Hire Operator, we have taken it upon ourselves to support the industry as a whole as we 
believe it is the right thing to do. This is not just about City Taxis, it is about the Private Hire Industry 
of Sheffield.  

Primarily for the safety of drivers and customers alike, as part of the policy review of Private Hire 
Vehicles we strongly recommend that you KEEP Council and Operator signage in place as mandatory 
conditions.  

We further ask that policy committee do not consider the practice of TFL which has its own policies 
in place and doesn’t adhere to The Local Government Miscellaneous Act 1976 which is adopted by 
every other council in the land apart from TFL and Plymouth.  

And further ask that you consider leading councils including Leeds, Manchester and Swindon who 
enforce signage. Further referenced in section 3 – 3.16.  

Modern technology and the use of apps does not fulfil every user’s needs especially the elderly, 
vulnerable, disability groups and people with special needs. During the year to date: 

ONE POINT TWO NINE MILLION BOOKINGS HAVE NOT BEEN MADE BY MODERN TEC 

OR APPS VIA CITY TAXIS ALONE TO DATE THIS YEAR… 

1.29 MILLION. 
As an operator we will wholeheartedly support the Private Hire Industry of Sheffield and take 
responsibility to support signage, making sure we adhere to our promise of keeping our drivers and 
customers as safe as possible. We do not see this an enforcement; we see this as bringing back the 
Private Hire Industry to where it used to be in Sheffield.  

If at times one of our drivers feels vulnerable in a notorious area for “stone throwing” we will accept 
the removal of signage being transparent and accountable of their movements if necessary.  

2. Current Statistics

Background: Since March 2020 we have experienced lack of company and council signage on Private 
Hire Vehicles, which has resulted in an increase in no pick-ups. To officially remove all signage would 
magnify this problem, impact the driver’s income, and make a huge difference to the environment.  

No pick-ups 

This is a problem for drivers especially because of their: 

• Wasted time.
• Lost revenue.
• Inconvenience.
• Losing their position in the “queue”.
• Environmental impact.
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3. Pledges of support to keep signage on Private Hire Vehicles 

 

3.1 SCC Transport Services 

The SCC DPS contract is a European wide contract, which means that any operator 
throughout Europe can apply to work on it. This means that there are certain standards 
on the contract that are designed to universal and not just based on one local authorities 
licencing regulations. As you know there are differences between Sheffield, Rotherham, 
Barnsley and Chesterfield Licencing standards, so we have to ensure that certain 
standards remain in the contract regardless of local licencing requirements. 

Our contract states  

5.18        The Contractor is responsible for ensuring that each vehicle is clearly displaying taxi 
plates and the correct company signage which must include the name of 
company.  Failure to display the correct plates and signs will result in a default charge 
being issued and the issue being reported to the relevant licencing authority. 

There are no current plans to change this part of the specification. 
We do know from Parental feedback that they feel safer when they see the name of the 
taxi company on the side of vehicle. You are also correct that having a company name On  
the side of the vehicle is a element that contributes to better safeguarding standards. 

 

 

3.2 MP Supporting Constituents  

Dear  
 
I have had this email from Paul Gosney at City Taxis which really quite surprises me.   First of 
all I am really concerned about the safety issues of unmarked vehicles being able to pick up, 
even if illegally, passengers.   I do think having a clear description of the vehicle and who it 
belongs to on the badges is very important.    
 
Secondly, I wrote previously about this business of drivers switching between companies 
and the problems this was causing for passengers.  You helpfully wrote back and said you 
recognised this and while drivers were going to be allowed to work for more than one 
company, they could only work for one company in any one session and I thought that was a 
sensible suggestion.   If there is no signage on the cars how can anyone know which 
company they are working for at any one time and therefore the policy of saying they can 
only work for one company in one session would surely be made redundant. 
 
I look forward your reply on both points. 
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3.3 University of Sheffield Programmes and Development – Head of 
Development. 

Good Afternoon  
 
As a trusted service provider we regularly encourage our Sports Clubs to use City Taxis if 
they are in need to get to & from various venues across the city. It gives everyone clarity of 
who they have booked with, an indication that the prices are going to be consistent but more 
importantly they feel safe knowing that that particular journey will be with a certain company 
who can be trusted.  
 
Our students' safety is always at the centre of what we do & to take away a clear 
understanding of who they are getting into a car with is not acceptable. In my eyes this 
should not even have been a discussion put forward. 
 
I hope that those involved see sense & reverse their decisions. 
 
Kind Regards 
 

   
     

 

 

3.4 University of Sheffield Students Union – Director of Social Enterprise 

 

Hi  
 
I hope you are well. 
 
As an organisation, we believe that Private Hire Drivers should display distinctive signage to 
clearly identify who they are. 
 
The safety of our students is paramount to everything we do as a charity and having the 
potential for our students to be put in danger by getting into unlicensed vehicles worries me 
greatly. 
 
Without clearly identified signage on vehicles, it would make it too easy for non licensed 
drivers to do pick ups, and this would potentially put our students at risk, and bearing in mind 
some of our students will be vulnerable when they choose to use a taxi service, we would be 
very much against taxis not having to display distinctive signage. 
 
Kind Regards 
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3.5 University of Sheffield Endcliffe Student Village – Site Manager 

 

Dear  
 
I support Private Hire Drivers displaying distinctive signage to clearly identify who they are. 
 
My reasons are: 
 
- Customer safety, knowing they are in the right/safe cab 
- Driver safety knowing who they have picked up 
- Transparency of customers knowing who they have booked 
- Non-licenced drivers could create problems with competing for fares 
- Potential for out of town drivers to compete with Sheffield taxi companies 
- Only Hackneys & Private Hire vehicles with signage allowed on site 
 
Regards 
 

     
 

 

3.6 Sheffield United Football Club – Head of Commercial 

 

Dear   

Further to our conversation, I wholeheartedly support the decision to maintain signage on 
the side of all private hire taxis/vehicles to have a distinctive identification to enable 
customers and members of the public to enjoy a safe journey without any issues or 
confusion.  

This is paramount for maintaining safety for the drivers and also the public. As a key partner 
of the football club we will not allow any vehicles without signage on to pick-up on private 
land, security will stop them at the gate.  We wish you well with your endeavours.  
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3.7 Sheffield Wednesday Football Club – Director of Communications 

 

Dear  

Following our recent discussions, I can confirm that Sheffield Wednesday completely back the 
proposal to maintain distinctive signage on private hire taxis/vehicles in the city.  

The safety of customers, particularly those with even a degree of vulnerability, must be paramount 
at all times thus the club lends its full support. 

    

  

 

  

 
 
  

 

  

 

 

3.8 Freeway Insurance – Director of Partnerships 

 

Hi  

With regards to unlicenced cars picking up in Sheffield there would be huge ramifications as would 
more than likely be classed as uninsured if an accident occurred. As you know there will be 
thousands of unliveried taxis roaming the streets of the UK because they now work for multiple 
companies. Manchester Licencing don’t let this happen as you have to display the company you are 
working for through the wing and rear glass stickers. If you are caught working for multiples they will 
make sure you only work for one by asking Uber/bolt to switch you off. 

Annoyingly each council is different and follow different guidelines because there is no national 
standard. I would recommend you head to Manchester Licencing, speak to Danielle Doyle or 
understudy who is Andy Scragg. I know them both well so you can use my name if it helps.  

Good luck as no signage is a minefield. 

Best, 
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3.9 Cavendish Cancer Care – Partnerships Manager 

 

Hi  

Thank you for bringing this to our attention at Council yesterday, I was massively shocked and spoke 
to my friends who all agreed we wouldn’t feel safe getting into a taxi if it wasn’t clear who the 
operator was. The reason I use City is knowing that the drivers are part of the City Taxi’s brand and 
that it is all under your reputation etc. Especially since moving out of the city centre, a taxi drive can 
be 30-40 minutes for me which many a time I have fallen asleep in the back, but I knew I was safe – I 
didn’t need to share my location with friends, family etc.  

I like to think there wouldn’t be many problems however unfortunately I believe it won’t be the 
genuine drivers that are the bad ones here, it leaves the system open for abuse and soon enough 
word will get around and those with bad intentions will use and abuse it.  

Everytime I’m in a taxi I check the license date and the details, even if it’s a mental note, and I am 
sure I am not alone in that. However the added protection of them being booked through City is 
what makes me book. Unfortunately this would impact my future plans and I would be more inclined 
to drive into town or asked a loved one to pick me up given the thought of not knowing what could 
happen. 

On a side note, from a company side of things it is a great relief to us for clients that we can 
recommend people like City Taxis based on your reputation and high standards.  

Hope that helps and please do keep me updated. 

Best wishes, 

 

  

  

   

 

 

3.10 Weston Park Cancer Hospital – Head of Care Services 

Weston Park Cancer Charity wish to express their support for maintaining distinctive signage being 
prominently displayed in all taxis and view the proposal  for this to be removed as a huge safeguard-
ing risk for our client group of vulnerable cancer patients and their families.  
 
As a charity, we regularly use City Taxis to transport cancer patients to and from hospital and ther-
apy appointments both at Weston Park Hospital and also at Weston Park Cancer Support Centre. 
Many of our patients travel alone to and from their appointments, many feel unwell at times and as 
is common with anyone who has been through or is still in the midst of a cancer diagnosis and treat-
ment, they often feel frightened and low in confidence. A taxi journey which previously they would 
have taken in their stride and may seem a very small easy thing for the rest of us to do suddenly be-
comes something which just adds to their huge levels of anxiety. 
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Being able to see and knowing the trusted signage on the taxi that arrives for them is an absolute 
must and could actually make the difference between them getting into the cab to take them to 
their treatment, or deciding that they don’t feel safe enough, declining to get in and consequently 
missing vital treatment. A cancer diagnosis is devastating and feeling safe in every aspect of their 
lives when they are going through this is of the utmost importance. Expecting vulnerable patients to 
just get into an unmarked car, with no knowledge of the company who is transporting them poses a 
huge security and safeguarding risk, severely disadvantages vulnerable patients and as a nurse of 40 
years experience I find it completely unacceptable. 
 
Please put the welfare and safety of our patients and others like them before anything else and en-
sure visible signage remains prominently displayed at all times. 
 
Thank You 
  

  
 

   
    

  
 

3.11 Sheffield Chamber of Commerce – Partnerships Manager 

 

Hi  

I would like to express my deep fear of getting into an unmarked taxi, not knowing which firm the driver is 
currently driving for. I often have to take taxis alone and late at night and there is a reassurance that the car 
arriving is clearly working for the firm from whom I booked it. I would probably stop using cabs and would 
therefore stop going out unless a friend could give me a lift. This would impact on my job as well as my social 
life! I just would not feel safe. 

I do not object to taxi drivers working for more than one company. However they need to swap the logos and 
be clearly badged for whichever company they are working for at the time. With magnetic branding, this has 
to be so simple I can’t believe it is not being included in the changes. From a safeguarding perspective this has 
to be mandatory! I know apps and technology can account and cover for many things but they cannot replace 
the sense of security and safety of knowing you are in the right cab, for the right firm because everything 
matches from Driver’s name and number plate to the company logo clearly marked on the door. 

Thank you. 

Best wishes 
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3.12 Napoleons Casino – safety of drivers, staff and public 

Hi  

I’m away at the moment I’m back next week and i will gladly put a few lines together say why i think 
it’s important that my staff and customer know who’s picking them up. Private Hire Vehicles without 
signage won’t be allowed on site, stopping them at security. 

  

    

 

3.13 Owlerton Stadium – safety of drivers, staff and public 

Hi  

Good thanks, I trust the same applies. 

With regards to your request we already stop taxis & private hire coming on the site because we get 
customer complaints. 

Therefore keep signage on the vehicles will help us massively police the situation.  

Kind regards  

  

 

3.14 Durham Duplex – safety of drivers, families and public. 

Dear  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  I have checked with the staff here that use taxis 
regularly and they do not like the proposed change to allowing taxi drivers to “freelance” across 
several firms for the following reasons: 
 

1. The female staff like to know who is collecting them and that there is traceability on these 
drivers.  Using City Cabs in particular gives this security and is a key part of 
safeguarding.  The magnetic door plates makes identifying the car and driver much easier so 
they get in the correct car on a busy or wet road and they like to know the cost before the 
journey.  
 

2. The female staff also comment that after work out in a social environment clear 
identification helps them get in the right taxi even if they are a bit “squiffy” which 
particularly important if they have prepaid on the App. 
 

3. The insurance provisions of taxis need to be validated and meaningful.  De regulating cabs 
will turn it into a wild west and there will be no external checks of a drivers license or 
insurance or mechanical safety of the mechanical vehicle.  Taxi firms provide these checks in 
lieu of the police and so reduce taxi related issues in the City.   
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4. The male staff and particularly the fathers of daughters were very keen to stress that they 
like the branding of cabs from a safeguarding approach and the traceability particularly of 
City Cabs means they have confidence that the journey will happen safely.  When cabs turn 
up from other firms particularly UBER they are often from out of area and lack 
traceability.  Similarly City ID cards always match the driver whereas UBER often have the 
wrong ID so you do not know who is driving. 
 

5. The badged cabs also know their way around Sheffield.  Many times minicabs coming in 
from Wharfdale or Kirklees especially on a Saturday night are picking up fares off the street 
rather than being prebooked and do not know where they are going, ending up with unsafe 
journeys and higher costs.  This is particularly the case through UBER which allows the real 
time pinging of a cab but has no control over who the driver is and where they are from. 
 

6. Unmarked cabs, with only a council bumper plate, are virtually indistinguishable from 
normal cars.  On weekend or outside a school this is a predators charter.   
 

In summary this is a safeguarding issue.  The bleating of those that jumped to UBER etc pre 
pandemic and now claim they cannot make ends meet, often due to the car repayment costs when 
borrowed from UBER, is no reason for the Council to jeopardise the safety of the Sheffield 
population.  There are always those that are price driven but firms like City Cabs provide a safe 
service which is an  important aspect for a City like Sheffield.  My understanding is that Manchester 
and Leeds are not deregulating for safeguarding reasons so why is Sheffield?  An UBER is an UBER 
and comes with all that entails so it needs to be clearly marked - as do all the firms.  This is like 
manufacturers having to prove “Point of Origin” on their exported goods. 
 
Finally, this is also an attack on private enterprise and particularly the entrepreneurialism that 
Sheffield is supposed to support.  City Cabs in particular is a success and as a result gives back to the 
City. It must be remembered that this is because their model generates a surplus that can be 
reinvested in drivers, cars and charity.  I have spoken to many drivers over the years and they have 
all expressed that City are a good firm which helped look after them in Lockdown, that wins, 
manages and shares contract work, did City Grab to help boost work loads and cares about them.  In 
contrast UBER drivers are promoting a loss making US system that gives nothing to our City and 
strips data from the passengers.  Shouldn’t Sheffield Council be promoting and supporting local 
success rather than jumping on the race to the bottom. 
 
I hope this is useful. 
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3.15 Proaktive – safety of female staff 

 
Hi  
 
Writing to confirm my concern with taxis no longer having to display the company they work for. As 
a female who works regularly in the city especially at evening events this is extremely concerning 
and even more so for those in possibly more vulnerable situations. Following the council’s positive 
work on the Sheffield Women and Girls Night-Time Safety Charter, this feels like a huge step back to 
protecting those in the city. 
 
I have no issue with taxis working for more than one firm but it is important that this is clear to those 
using the services. 
 
Many thanks, 
 

l 
   

      

 

 

3.16 The Children’s Hospital Charity – Chief Fundraising Officer 

 
Hi            
 
I have been informed that there is a proposal to move away from having markings/signage on 
taxis/hackney carriages/private hire vehicles (forgive me if I am using wrong terminology, I will use 
the word taxi for all from here). 
 
I personally find this a very strange and potentially dangerous path to be going down. Signage helps 
users to identify the vehicles ensuring no mistakes are made and risk is mitigated. I represent The 
Children’s Hospital Charity rather than the Children’s Hospital directly but I know that when people 
are heading to and from the hospital they are often at a point of stress, sometimes extreme, and we 
want there travels to be as smooth as possible. Mistaking a private vehicle for a taxi or even being 
pointed wrongly to one would not be at all helpful and could be potentially very harmful. 
I am against this proposal, as I understand it, on the basis of risk, safety and confusion. 
 
Many thanks 
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3.17 Sheffield Women and Girls Night-Time Safety Charter – safety of females 

 

Morning both,  

I read an article this week (see screenshot) that implied taxi drivers 
would no longer have to display who they are working for. 

I'm very concerned about this suggestion and wanted to raise this 
as a serious safeguarding and safety issue. 

How would I report lost property or a more serious incident if I do 
not know whether to call City, Uber or SCC?  

Having just helped to launch the SCC safety for women and girls 
charter for Stephen (has a focus on the night time economy ) how 
can we say we are serious about women's safety if we are going to 
allow this change to go ahead?  

Were you aware of this proposed change Stephen? Have women's 
safety groups been consulted about this?  

Amy, what are City Taxis thoughts on this change? I understand 
the desire to drive for more than one firm but I do not understand 
why you would not be displaying who that is when magnetic 
stickers can be changed in under 30 seconds.  

Best wishes,  

  

 

3.18 Safeguarding Licencing/Sheffield Children Safeguarding Partnership 

 

Hi,  

It was good to catch up with the Unite members yesterday. 

I've spoken to my colleague Julie who confirms that she is aware of this issue.  The safeguarding 
partnership have contacted to the taxi licensing authority making their representation that they 
would not support “de badging” as this is potentially a safeguarding risk. 
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4. Correspondence direct to Sheffield City Council 

4.1  Disability Sheffield, letter sent directly to SCC. 

4.2  Sheffield Safeguarding, letter sent directly to SCC.  

 

5. South Yorkshire Police request for support 

 

5.1 South Yorkshire Police response 

In summary it is SCC’s responsibility as SYP need to remain impartial. Unlicenced vehicles 
are the responsibility of SCC.  

 

 

All of the points that you raise are clearly valid and this should form any appeal against the decision 
made by SCC. 

 

  

    

   

 
----------- 

From:     
Sent: 07 November 2022 09:58 
To:    
Subject: RE: Signage on Private Hire Cars - Safety 

 

Good morning  

Thank you for your response albeit very disappointing.  

There is potentially a huge safeguarding issue here because no signage on Private Hire Vehicles will 
encourage unlicenced vehicles into the Sheffield area, especially the City Centre. In turn an 
unlicenced vehicle presents many issues including insurance, no accountability, unable to track the 
vehicle, exploitation & worse.  

You had this with a Private Hire licenced vehicle recently that took a “flag down” & he sexually 
assaulted his passenger, the only reason you were able to trace him was because he took a card 
payment on his own device. Unlicenced vehicles presents an even bigger problem.  

At City HQ we help South Yorkshire Police daily with enquiries & I’m sure we have been key to 
helping solve many crimes over the years. We don’t ask for anything in return & this scenario for no 
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signage is a minefield about to be laid. Sheffield City Council do not have the resources to police it & 
this is across 2,000+ Private Hire vehicles in Sheffield not just City Taxis.  

This is for the safety of the Sheffield public & its visitors, ultimately, we see it a police problem. The 
Sheffield City Council licenced vehicles are down to SCC but who are the non-licenced vehicles down 
to & bucket loads of complaints to follow?  

Do you have a suggested solution please? 

Best regards, 

  

----------- 

From:     
Sent: 04 November 2022 21:34 
To:    
Subject: RE: Signage on Private Hire Cars - Safety 

 

Good Evening  

Thanks for your email and for highlighting the issue you describe. 

Clearly this is a SCC decision and therefore I am unable to pass comment as SYP must remain 
impartial in matters such as this. 

I apologise for this  

 

  

    

   

----------- 

 

From:     
Sent: 04 November 2022 12:07 
To:    
Cc:   
Subject: Signage on Private Hire Cars - Safety 

 
Good afternoon  
 
Hope you are well? 
 
My name is          & hopefully you can help us 
as an organisation & as an industry as a whole.  
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Sheffield City Council have recently agreed that Private Hire Drivers in Sheffield can work on multiple 
platforms such as Uber, Bolt, Excel, A1 & City… 
 
This has been happening more over the past 18 months & has dramatically affected the Private Hire 
Service in Sheffield. Until now Private Hire drivers have been able to do this unofficially because they 
weren’t displaying any or incorrect signage. Enabling them to chop & change from app to app so 
they could get the best fare while letting customers down.  
 
Working for multiple platforms has now been officially passed by SCC so they are able to do it – 
HOWEVER THE NEXT PROPOSAL IS TO HAVE NO SIGNAGE ON THEIR CARS.  
 
It is being proposed by a person who is a Hackney Carriage driver (no signage required because they 
are distinctive & can take flag downs) that Private Hire Vehicles, where there are around 2,200 in the 
City to have no identifying signage on the cars.  
 
WE AS A PRIVATE HIRE COMPANY ARE AGAINST THIS, NOT JUST FOR OUR COMPANY BUT THE 
PRIVATE HIRE TRADE OF SHEFFIELD.  
 
We see this as a potential issue which affects: 

• Customer safety. 
• Driver safety.  
• Creates confusion. 
• Encourages out of town drivers to come into the City. 
• Opens us up for non-licenced vehicles working the street.  
• Has insurance implications.  
• Potentially no transparency of a booking or traceability as to where the vehicle has gone.  

 
Customer groups it will affect: 

• Disability Sheffield.  
• Vulnerable Adults & Young Children. 
• Educational Organisations.  
• NHS Patients.  
• Multiple Business Organisations.  
• General Public.  

 
Scenario: 

• Customer books a car from one of thousands of popular pick-up points which are known to 
non-licenced drivers. Non-licenced drivers waiting there…with no distinctive signage on, cus-
tomer approaches the car. Driver says Taxi…customer says yes….driver says what name…cus-
tomers says Jon…driver says that’s right jump in.  

 
Outcome:  

• Various – but this opens up & bag full of potential problems & bun fights on the streets of 
Sheffield – ultimately someone gets injured or worse & we either can’t trace the car or the 
person isn’t sure who they have booked with because they have booked with all three, four 
or five.  

 
 
 
YOUR HELP:  
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• If you agree that Private Hire Drivers should display distinctive signage to clearly identify 
who they are taking a booking for then please can you summarise in a paragraph why you 
support this please?  

 
The most important factor in this is the drivers & customers safety…so hopefully you will be able to 
support that. If you could get back to me by Monday 7th November latest that would be 
appreciated. Thank you.  
 
Best regards, 
 

  
  
   

    

 
----------- 
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8. Statistics on damaged Private Hire vehicles and lost working hours 

 

* No statistics available to say how many vehicles have been damaged during 2022.  

 

10. Stone throwing Castlebeck, East Bank Road, Southey, and Parsons Cross 

 

“Stone throwing use to be reported but we hardly hear anything anymore.” – CCA City Taxis.  

* To our knowledge there have been 0 cars affected that have needed to be off the road for any 
period of time – Operations Supervisor.  

 

11. Proposed options for magnetic signage 

 

1. Council signage with City Taxis in the blank. 
2. Council signage on the front door. 
3. Operator signage on the back door.  
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